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DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Office of the Secretary 

20 CFR Chs. I, IV, V, VI, VII, and IX 

29 CFR Subtitle A and Chs. II, IV, V, 
XVII, and XXV 

30 CFR Ch. I 

41 CFR Ch. 60 

48 CFR Ch. 29 

Semiannual Agenda of Regulations 

AGENCY: Office of the Secretary, Labor. 
ACTION: Semiannual Regulatory Agenda. 

SUMMARY: The internet has become the 
means for disseminating the entirety of 
the Department of Labor’s semiannual 
regulatory agenda. However, the 
Regulatory Flexibility Act requires 
publication of a regulatory flexibility 
agenda in the Federal Register. This 
Federal Register Notice contains the 
regulatory flexibility agenda. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Albert T. Herrera, Director, Office of 
Regulatory and Programmatic Policy, 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for 
Policy, U.S. Department of Labor, 200 
Constitution Avenue NW, Room S– 
2312, Washington, DC 20210; (202) 693– 
5959. 

Note: Information pertaining to a specific 
regulation can be obtained from the agency 
contact listed for that particular regulation. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Executive 
Order 12866 requires the semiannual 
publication of an agenda of regulations 
that contains a listing of all the 
regulations the Department of Labor 
expects to have under active 
consideration for promulgation, 
proposal, or review during the coming 
one-year period. The entirety of the 
Department’s semiannual agenda is 
available online at www.reginfo.gov. 

The Regulatory Flexibility Act (5 
U.S.C. 602) requires DOL to publish in 
the Federal Register a regulatory 
flexibility agenda. The Department’s 
Regulatory Flexibility Agenda, 

published with this notice, includes 
only those rules on its semiannual 
agenda that are likely to have a 
significant economic impact on a 
substantial number of small entities; 
and those rules identified for periodic 
review in keeping with the requirements 
of section 610 of the Regulatory 
Flexibility Act. Thus, the regulatory 
flexibility agenda is a subset of the 
Department’s semiannual regulatory 
agenda. The Department’s Regulatory 
Flexibility Agenda does not include 
section 610 items at this time. 

All interested members of the public 
are invited and encouraged to let 
departmental officials know how our 
regulatory efforts can be improved and 
are invited to participate in and 
comment on the review or development 
of the regulations listed on the 
Department’s agenda. 

Julie A. Su, 
Acting Secretary of Labor. 
[FR Doc. 2024–00455 Filed 2–8–24; 8:45 am] 
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